Hainault Hilly 2023.
Riders briefing notes.

1. Following the very wet and windy weather we had over the winter there are a number of areas where the road surface has suffered, particularly:- 
a) Parts of Shonk’s Mill Road down to Dudbrook Lane and also the last 400 yards up to the A113.
b) The A113 near Berwick Lane is bad but a smooth line is possible.
c) Church Road/School Road between the A113 and Toot Hill.
2. Please note that at Passingford Bridge roundabout riders need to turn and retrace for 2½ miles towards Ongar. Riders are reminded that traffic from your right has priority and riders should be prepared to give way to traffic already on the roundabout. Please clearly signal to alert traffic of your intentions.

3. With five miles to go you turn right off the A113 into Shonk’s Mill Road. This manoeuvre is across oncoming traffic which has right of way. Please take extra care at this point.

4. Please remember to bring CASH for the refreshments at the finish.
5. MOUNT END HAMLET, Last year there was a complaint of riders passing a pedestrian too closely. This is a narrow road and all riders are required to ensure the safety of all concerned. Please ride carefully.

Graham Mann

Event organiser

